
County Councillor Sue Knight with
a local resident, inspecting their
small victory in getting a cowl
fitted to the light on the road
centre refuge in Folders Lane.

A local resident,
contacted Sue when a
new brighter light was
fitted to the lamp
standard outside his
home, just off Folders
Lane.

He explained; “the new
light had been fitted
following an accident
when a car hit the island
in the road. When the
engineers came to
reinstated it a taller,
brighter lamp was
fitted. The problem is
the light is right
opposite my and a
neighbours bedroom
window.

I contacted Sue and she
was able to facilitate
this sensible solution. It
is really nice to have a
councillor who not only
listens to our problems,
but goes the extra mile
and gets things done.”


